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Toneway Creech Castle junction improvement scheme
Following the recent Cabinet decision to award a contract for the Toneway Creech Castle upgrade, we are pleased to be able to provide further details.
The scheme will be delivered by Alun Griffiths Ltd – the same contractor who are currently working on the M5 Junction 25 improvement scheme – who were appointed after a competitive tendering process.

Works are confirmed to take around 12 months and will start on 14 April 2020, after the Easter weekend, with the project running alongside the M5 Junction 25 scheme. This has benefits in reducing the overall period of disruption compared with running one project after the other.
The Creech Castle scheme includes road widening and requires significant construction activities with heavy machinery and excavations in the carriageway. Therefore, in order to keep both the workforce and travelling public safe, it will be necessary to close Bridgwater Road north to vehicles for the duration of the scheme. Access for pedestrians and cyclists will be unaffected.

Other alternatives were considered – including use of temporary multi-way traffic lights instead of a road closure – but these were projected to cause much more severe disruption with long queues on the Toneway potentially impacting on the M5.

We understand Members may have questions about the scheme and have arranged for a drop-in session to take place immediately after the Scrutiny for Policies and Place Committee Meeting being held at Shire Hall on Wednesday 11 March.
Public drop-in events are also being organised and will be publicised in due course.

You can find out more about the scheme, including drawings, plans and frequently asked questions, at www.travelsomerset.co.uk/Toneway. 
	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Andy Coupe
Email: ajcoupe@somerset.gov.uk 
Telephone: 01823 355145
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